
 
STATE OF WASHINGTON 

DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY 
Southwest Region Office 

PO Box 47775, Olympia, WA 98504-7775 • 360-407-6300 
 

August 14, 2023 

Stephen Frenette 
EHS Engineer  
Analog Devices, Inc. 
4200 NW Pacific Rim Blvd. 
Camas, WA  98607 

Dear Stephen Frenette: 

Re: Flow Allowance Increases—State Waste Discharge Permit No. ST 6154 

The Department of Ecology (Ecology) received a written notification of an anticipated bypass 
that had the potential to result in noncompliance with the State Waste Discharge Permit No. ST 
6154 flow effluent limits. The written notification was received on August 2, 2023. The 
notification was submitted as required by the permit special condition S4.B.3. Jacek 
Anuszewski, who is a registered professional engineer at the Southwest Region Office, reviewed 
the notification and recommended approval assuming the following:  

1. The flow allowance increases are related to a one-week maintenance activity, from 
September 3rd through September 10th.  

2. The anticipated increase is maximum 430,000 gallons per day (gpd), or 25,700 gpd above 
the permitted 404,300 gpd during the specified above maintenance period. 

The flow allowance increases, as described above, are hereby approved. 

This office is to be notified immediately of any proposed changes or revisions to the approved 
flow allowance increases. Any such changes or revisions must be issued in the form of addenda, 
technical appendices, or supplemental reports to the original notification and must be 
approved in writing by Ecology. 

Ecology's review and approval of this document is to assure compliance and consistency with 
the appropriate rules, regulations, guidelines, planning and design criteria, and/or other similar 
documents.  Ecology's review shall not be construed as a quality control check or as approval 
with respect to the completeness, accuracy, or adequacy of this document. 

This approval does not relieve the owner(s) of the proposed flow allowance increases from any 
other approvals as may be required by other governmental reviewing agencies.  In addition, this 
approval does not relieve the owner or the owner's engineer from the responsibilities and 
liabilities that result from noncompliance with water pollution laws and regulations during the 
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upcoming 72-hour maintenance activity. Also, this approval does not relieve the owner or the 
owner's engineer from the responsibilities for the technical adequacy and/or accuracy of the 
contents of this document. 

If you have any questions, please contact Jacek Anuszewski at jacek.anuszewski@ecy.wa.gov or 
(360) 628-3657.  

Sincerely, 

Andrew Kolosseus  
Southwest Region Manager 
Water Quality Program 

cc: Jim Short, Analog Devices  
 Mark Allen Murphy, Analog Devices  
 Doug Moody, Analog Devices  
 Rob Charles, City of Camas 
 Darren Eki, City of Camas 

Steve Eberl, Ecology 
Jonathan Drygas, Ecology 
Jacek Anuszewski, Ecology 
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